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Islamabad Capital Police's Cyber Crime Unit executes full-fledged operation

According to the details, following the special directives of the Islamabad Capital City Police Officer (ICCPO), Dr. Akbar Nasir Khan, the Cyber Crime Investigation Unit was established in the Islamabad Capital Police for the prevention of cybercrime in the federal capital, a public relations officer said.

He said that the Islamabad Capital Police is currently incorporating cybercrime cases under Section 30 after the amendment in the PECA Act.

The Cyber Crime Investigation Unit, with technical assistance from the Federal Investigation Agency (FIA), has registered 02 cases under the Cybercrime Act (14-PECA 2016/420) involving online fraud, deception, and embezzlement.

Moreover, the Cyber Crime Unit has been active since January 15, 2024, receiving a total of 740 applications to date, of which 60 have been entered into the system after completion, while work is ongoing on 117 applications.

Some applications have been rejected due to repeated submissions; some were from outside the jurisdiction of Islamabad; and some were rejected due to incompleteness. The Cyber Crime Investigation Unit is based at the F-6 Police Khidmat Markaz.

Under the supervision of CPO Safe City/Traffic, officials of the Cyber Crime Investigation Unit fulfill their duties, having received training as digital forensics experts with the assistance of the FIA.

The ICCPO Dr Akbar Nasir Khan said that, the Islamabad Capital Police, in collaboration with the FIA, will investigate cybercrime cases to address the increasing cybercrime activities, and citizens can file cybercrime cases at any police station.

He further stated that the Islamabad Capital Police is actively working with the FIA to combat modern crimes in the federal capital.


